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November 13, 2007

Dear Ms. Pierce:


My name is Denise Nguyen.  I’m a current junior at Boston Latin School, and part of the student leadership of the Boston Latin Youth Climate Action Network (BLS Youth CAN).  First of all, I’d like to thank you again for all of the help that you provided BLS Youth CAN last April in arranging for Mayor Menino to offer the welcome at our first annual Youth Summit at MIT. We very much appreciate all of your efforts, especially in getting the certificate of completion signed by the Mayor!  Take a look at the special edition newsletter written by students who attended the summit at http://www.blsyouthcan.org/Newsletter/Entries/2007/9/7_Youth_Summit_Special_Edition.html
I am writing in hopes of again enlisting your help.   First of all, BLS Youth CAN would like to extend a formal invitation to Mayor Menino to again offer the welcome at our second annual global warming youth summit this coming spring.  The summit will take place in the same building at MIT.  As of yet, MIT has not given us a firm date for the event, but we do have a firm commitment that the summit will take place, most likely in late March or early April.   We should have a definitive date from MIT sometime in mid December.
Furthermore, as one of the co-chairs of Youth CAN’s Energy Committee, I am also writing to explore the possibility of getting Mayor Menino’s authorization to hang permanent “no idling” signs outside of the Boston Latin School.  Addressing the problem of vehicle idling is one of the initiatives that the Boston Latin School Youth Climate Action network has taken on this year as a Youth Climate Action Network issue (see our list of the network’s current initiatives on the network page of our website at http://www.blsyouthcan.org/Network_Initiatives.html)  Our committee has already successfully worked with our administrators to get the school busses to comply with existing regulations, and turn of their engines while waiting in front of the school.  Youth CAN has already had meetings with our new headmaster, Ms. Mooney-Teta about the idea of having “no idling” signs, and she directed us to take the matter up with Mayor Menino.

Youth CAN’s hope is that by putting up “no idling” signs, it will ensure that all drivers dropping off or picking up students have a permanent visual reminder about the importance of decreasing the carbon emissions that are generated by idling.  We are seeking Mayor Menino’s advice as to the appropriate steps we should take in our effort to realize this goal, as well as his permission to proceed.
I would appreciate any help you could offer in this regard.  Thank you in advance for your time and continued support for our group.  

Very sincerely,

Denise Nguyen, Boston Latin School, Class II
Energy Committee Co-Chair 
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